
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Tuesday 22 May 

Trevallyn Cross Country Grades 3 - 6 

Trevallyn Reserve -  Village Green 

 

Prep - Grade 2 Assembly 

Host - Reid/Petrohilos 

2:10pm - Multi Purpose Room 

 

Thursday 24 May 

Nude Food Free Dress Day 

Gold Coin Donation 

 

Tuesday 29 May 

Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

2:10pm Max Fry Hall 

 

Thursday 31 May 

School Association Meeting 

7:00pm - Staff Room 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 TERM DATES 

Term 1 

Wednesday 7 February - Thursday 12 April 

Easter Break 

Friday 30 March - Tuesday 3 April 

Term 2 

Monday 30 April - Friday 6 July 

Term 3 

Tuesday 24 July - Friday 28 September 

Term 4 

Monday 15 October - Thursday 20 December  

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

What enjoyable and successful events the Mother’s Day 

Breakfast and stall were. The attendance was wonderful, as 

were the delicious food and the overall organisation, 

presentation and general interactions. It is a delight to see 

proud students with their mums, grandmothers and family 

members. Sincere thanks to the School Association for their 

commitment to bringing our community together and providing 

mums with this opportunity to be thanked and appreciated. The 

generosity of providing items for sale was also greatly 

appreciated. The attached photos tell a story of proud and very 

happy families and a very grateful and fortunate school 

community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All the very best to everyone on Tuesday at the Cross Country 

Carnival. Participation is the key to success of this carnival. May 

the best house win!                                                    Annette 
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Mother’s Day  

Breakfast 



MOTHER’S DAY BREAKFAST - FRIDAY 11 MAY 

Thank you to everyone for the wonderful donations of time and gifts that made the Mother’s Day Stall and Mother’s 

Day Breakfast happen! We recognise the energy and goodwill from our community that goes into making these events 

possible. A special thanks to Nathan at Waratah Pty Ltd for supplying wrapping - We couldn’t have wrapped without 

you! Thanks also to Monica and Ben from Halibut for creating our beautiful breakfast flyers and Brian Dunham from 

the Riverside Lions Club. 
We had over 200 people come along to the breakfast to enjoy time together Friday morning and smiling faces were 

aplenty. We hope that the presents from the Mother’s Day Stall were also able to make any mums and special people 

smile Sunday morning.                                                                                        
Thanks to everyone who supported these initiatives which raised over $1,500 for the school.  

                                 Kim Beasy - School Association           



MOTHER’S DAY BREAKFAST - FRIDAY 11 MAY 



PRIMARY CLASS AWARDS  - TUESDAY 15 MAY 

3-D     Edie B and Annalise S   3-R     Chelsea T and Ashleigh H 3-4-C     Harry B and Gabi C  

4-JM    Matilda B and Wesley L    4-R     Lydia B and Eden S      

5-B      Lola M and Rylee W   5-P      Mia V and Ethan E       

6-P      Shani R and Natasha W   6-SR    Neil M and Lucy M 

Congratulations to all the students above. 

CROSS COUNTRY GRADES 3 - 6 

It is that time again – to get muddy and have fun with running! 

Date:   Tuesday May 22 2018  

Venue:  Trevallyn Reserve – Village Green 

Who:   Grades 3-6 

 

Approximate Program times: 1:15 Grade 3 Girls  

     1:20 Grade 3 Boys  

     1:25 Grade 4 Girls  

     1:30 Grade 4 Boys 

     1:40 Grade 5 Girls  

     1:50 Grade 5 Boys 
     2:00 Grade 6 Girls 

     2:10 Grade 6 Boys 

What you can do to support your child: 

 Engage in runs around your local area. 

 Head up to the Village Green to have a look at the area. 

 Discuss with your child race strategies – ie: group starts, steady pace, power walk the hills if required. 

LSSSA Selection for grades 3-6 

As we are in division A for the LSSSA Cross Country Carnival, we are eligible to run 7 runners in each event. The 

selection will be the first 7 students crossing the finish line at our carnival. 

If you hold a current Working with Vulnerable People Card and are able to support with the finish line or supporting 

as a marshal on the course, please let me know via Email: bradley.ralph@education.tas.gov.au, or by contacting the 

school. 

Last Thursday May 10, Grades 3, 4 and 5 students took part in a basketball clinic.  This clinic was led by the Bellamy’s 

Launceston Tornadoes, our local female basketball team.  We were lucky enough to have two players, Jayde 

Brazendale, Paige French and also the Head Coach, Derrick Washington come and run the students through some skill 

development.  What an amazing opportunity for our students. 

BASKETBALL CLINIC - 10 MAY 

mailto:bradley.ralph@education.tas.cov.au


Class of the Week – 4R 

Researching   English Game                       

‘Kitchen Garden Program’

Police Dog Profile 

Name: Fang 

Age: 2 

Badge number: 10 

Breed: Labrador 

Cost $50 000 

Member of the police force since 2016 

Interesting Information: 

Fang comes from Melbourne and now lives in a special kennel. His job is to sniff 

out bad things. He cannot be patted while he is working. Fang wears a police 

vest just like other members of the police force. He can smell  

250 000 times stronger than a human. Fang’s food costs $200 a bag. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inside Out 4 Kids is an organisation which aims to assist children through the grief process when 

confronted with a painful loss or transition in their lives and/or families. When something significant happens 

in a family, everyone is affected, including the children. Because of young age and short life experiences, 

children often find it difficult to verbalise their feelings. The Inside Out 4 Kids is specifically designed for 

primary and high school students and is a peer support, harm-prevention program, offering a safe place to 

understand and share their feelings. Small groups of students meet with a trained adult facilitator once a week 

for 45 minutes during school hours and participate in activities including stories, talking, sharing, and craft. 

The following topics are covered: 
 

Week 1   – My Story – We are all unique 

Week 2    – Emotions and Feelings – We all have feelings 

Week 3   – Emotions, Feelings and Anger 

     What makes you feel angry, directing anger appropriately. 

Week 4    – My Heart, Grief & Loss- What’s inside my heart, share our changes or loss  

Week 5   – Memories & Moving on- Growing around the loss, share memories 

Week 6   – I Belong, A Sense of Self Identity – Where do I belong, Who am I? 

Week 7   – Courage & Resilience – What worries do I have, How to build resilience 

Week 8   – New Horizons, Hope & Helping Others- Help with problem solving & change, 

      learn to have hope and happiness, help ourselves heal and grow 

 

Week 8, being a celebration, often includes a small morning tea or lunch, a gift and a certificate. As the program is 

sponsored by Launceston City Mission, there is no financial cost to you or the school.  

 

If you feel your child would benefit from being part of this program, please complete the attached form and 

return it to the school in an envelope marked Confidential –Inside Out 4 Kids. For more information, please 

contact the school. 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

INSIDE OUT 4 KIDS 

 

Name of child: _______________________________     Age ____ Gr _____ 

 

Signature: (parent/guardian) __________________________________ 

My child/ren will participate in the Inside Out program for the following reasons (please tick):   

     Parent/sibling has died     

 Parents divorced/separated   

 Other significant loss (Please provide brief explanation):  

 

 _______________________________________________________________________________ 

(All information will be kept confidential) 



2018 PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

Trevallyn Primary School Students are getting behind the 2018 Premier's Reading Challenge to promote reading and 

literacy across the school! 

The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) encourages students from Prep to Year 6 to read 10 books in 10 

weeks and can be integrated with existing classroom reading programs.  

This year, the Challenge begins on Monday 9 April and ends on Friday 15 June 2018.  

By encouraging children to read, the Challenge aims to: 

 Inspire children and young people to love books and reading  

 Raise parent and community awareness about how important reading  is as a life skill 

 Encourage families and parents to read with their children every day 

 

It's not a competition, but a challenge to each child to read, to read more and to read more widely, regardless of 

their current reading level. 

 

For Parents - encourage a life-long love of reading. 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge encourages your child to read 10 books in 10 weeks:  

 Sign your child's PRC reading log for the first 10 books they read during the Challenge.  

 Make sure your child shows their log book to their teacher regularly during the Challenge and 

 especially after they read their first 10 books.  They must return their log book to their teacher by 

 Friday 22 June to ensure they receive a certificate signed by the Premier and a prize pack.  

 Take up the Challenge to read and explore books together. 

 Talk about books with your child. 

 Make reading a family affair. 

 Encourage your child to submit a book review. 

 If you have the time and hold a current Working with Vulnerable Children card, why not volunteer to 

 help your child's school by listening to students read? 

 Join your local LINC or library where you can borrow a great range of books for FREE. 

 For great reading suggestions for your child visit our What can I read? page. 

https://premiersreadingchallenge.tas.gov.au/Pages/for-parents.aspx 

NUDE FOOD FREE DRESS DAY 

Nude Food Free Dress Day 

 

Thursday 24 May 2018  
 

Trevallyn Primary School is getting behind the Nude Food Movement!! We are inviting you to come to school on 

Thursday 24 May with a completely nude (plastic wrap, foil or package free) lunch box. To celebrate our Nude Food 

Day you can also wear free dress clothing for the day! We are asking in return,  to please bring in a gold coin for 

collection. With your donation, the Student Leaders, led by Alella, will be purchasing materials to make beeswax  

reusable sandwich wraps to then give to every student in the school so we can rid plastic in our lunchboxes forever!! 

 

 

https://premiersreadingchallenge.tas.gov.au/Pages/Review-a-book!.aspx
http://www.linc.tas.gov.au/
https://premiersreadingchallenge.tas.gov.au/Pages/what-can-I-read.aspx
https://premiersreadingchallenge.tas.gov.au/Pages/for-parents.aspx


Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

UNIFORM OPENING HOURS 

Monday afternoons 2:30pm – 3:30pm and  

Tuesday mornings   8:30am– 9:30am 

Hockey  vs Riverside @ Trevallyn  with Mr Partridge  

Netball vs Youngtown @ Youngtown with Mrs Bransden 

Soccer vs Riverside @ Riverside with Mr O’Brien 

Football vs Riverside @ Riverside with Mr Ralph 

Bootcamp @ City Park with Mrs Price 

Learning about patterns is another important strand of Mathematics, for children to understand. Sorting, classifying and 

recognising patterns is a way that children make sense of the world around them and is an essential skill for future 

work in data analysis and Science. 

 

Patterning 

One of the reasons that humans have been so successful in their survival is because we are so good at recognising 

patterns.  We know that the sun will rise and set each day.  Our ancestors recognised the seasons of the year and they 

organised planning of their crops to fit. 

 

Modern Science and Mathematics depends highly on pattern recognition and the ability to recognise patterns is 

necessary even in high level mathematics.  Much of this ability is learnt in early childhood. This helps them to learn how 

to use logic and reasoning to make predictions.  Knowing what has gone before and what will come next is very 

important in their daily lives and is essential in mathematics and science.  Patterning also helps with language and is 

essential in music. 

 

Activities to do with your child: 

 Sing nursery rhymes – these help with patterning. language, rhythm and music. 

 Tell stories that have an element of repeat to them, that are predictable so that the children can tell you what 

comes next. 

 We’re Going on a Bear Hunt 

 Sniff, Snuff, Snap 

 The Little Red Hen 

 Who Sank the Boat 

 

 Encourage your child to make patterns – using rubber stamps, paw prints and footprints, making necklaces from 

beads, shell or pasta. 

 Play clapping games. 

 If you are at the beach – look at patterns of footprints on the sand.  Make patterns with your feet. 

 Find items in the park or garden to make a pattern, such as leaf, leaf , stick. 

 Make patterns as you walk, hop skip and jump. 

EARLY YEARS OF SCHOOL - PATTERNING IN NUMERACY 

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT - FRIDAY 25 MAY 2018 COMMUNITY NEWS 

Trevallyn Tennis Club Open Day 

Saturday 26 May - 11:00am to 2:00pm 


